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CITY COUNCIL AGENDA REPORT 

Meeting Date:  September 5, 2024 

From:     Randy Breault, Director of Public Works/City Engineer 

Subject: Construction Contract for Smart Corridors Northern Cities 

Community Goal/Result:  Fiscally Prudent 

Purpose 

To complete the installation of components of an intelligent transportation system to guide 
overflow traffic winding through Brisbane during freeway closures.  This project follows on to the 
installation of fiber optic that has been underway in Bayshore Boulevard, and will include the 
installation of an interconnected traffic signal system, closed-circuit television (CCTV) cameras, 
dynamic message signs, and vehicle detection system. 

Recommendation 

Award the Smart Corridors Northern Cities - Brisbane construction contract (Project No. 924D) to 
Bear Electrical Solutions, Inc. in the amount of $2,915,935 and authorize the mayor to sign the 
Agreement on behalf of the City. 

Environmental Review 

This contract is part of an overall project that was subject to CEQA and NEPA review.  Caltrans 
approved a Categorical Exemption and a Categorical Exclusion for the project on August 31, 2020. 

Background:  The city received three bids on August 15, 2024: 

Bear Electrical Solutions, Inc.    $2,915,935.00 
ENGINEER’S ESTIMATE  $3,028,750.00 
Tennyson Electric, LLC  $3,183,675.001 
Bay Area Lightworks, Inc.     $3,602,925.00 

The apparent low bidder’s proposal is responsive, and the bidder is responsible. 

Fiscal Impact 

A Funding Agreement between the City/County Association of Governments of San Mateo 
County and the City of Brisbane was executed March 1, 2024.    That agreement provided funding 
of $3,211,697.00 for all the components of this contract.

1 Proposal price as corrected by staff 
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Randy Breault, Director of Public Works/City Engineer   Jeremy Dennis, City Manager 
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